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The City of Phoenix Aviation Department is committed to reducing carbon (i.e., 
greenhouse gas) emissions and advancing climate protection across Phoenix Sky 
Harbor International (PHX), Goodyear (GYR), and Deer Valley (DVT) airports. While 
airport infrastructure continues to grow, we recognize the ongoing potential to reduce 
emissions through energy efficiency, innovation and collaboration. 

This policy affirms our commitment to achieving net zero carbon emissions from airport­
controlled sources by 2040. We will lead reductions in areas under our direct control, 
guided by our Roadmap to Net Zero Carbon, and work to influence progress across 
third-party stakeholders who contribute over 90% of total airport-wide emissions. 

In support of this effort, we will continue to participate in the Airport Carbon 
Accreditation (ACA) program, the industry's only global, airport-specific carbon 
certification program. The ACA program provides a third-party verified framework to 
ensure accountability, transparency and continuous improvement in carbon 
management. 

This policy guides our work across the Aviation Department and aligns with the City of 
Phoenix climate action goals. The policy will be shared with staff, the airport community 
and the public to promote transparency and support collective action toward climate 
protection. 

More information about the Phoenix Aviation Department sustainability initiatives can be 
found at: https://www.skyharbor.com/about-phx/sustainability/ 

Chad R. Makovsky, A.A.E. 
Aviation Director 
June 6, 2025
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